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In accordance with Sec� on 26 of the Community Charter, no� ce is hereby given 
that the City of Fort St. John intends to transfer the land legally described as the 
lane dedicated on Plans 5808 and 14082, Sec� on 36, Township 83, Range 19, 
W6M, Peace River District (Lane Closure Bylaw No. 2469, 2019) to School District 
No. 60. This transfer of land is in accordance with Survey Plan No. 20020, 1972 
and Provincial Order in Council No. 1851, 1972. This will allow the School District 
to consolidate all of their individual lots in the Bert Bowes Middle School area into 
one parcel. This parcel of land was previously a lane right-of-way which is directly 
adjacent to Bert Bowe’s west entrance door. 

Inquiries regarding this disposi� on of land may be directed to Janet Prestley, 
Director of Legisla� ve and Administra� ve Services at (250) 787-8153.
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